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Hello Everyone
We have made it to the end of the first term with a smile and joy and merriment in our
vision of ‘Together We Can” 
The children have thoroughly enjoyed all of our Christmas celebrations and have truly
relished in the usual “ spirit of Leavening” at this time of year. Thank you for your
tremendous efforts in the nativity costumes and joining us to appreciate and enjoy the
fine young theatrical talent we have at Leavening.

This term has not been without its significant challenges. Poor absence due to the
COVID climate and caution and worries that encompass this period, have impacted
greatly on our school community. As school
leaders we truly encourage improved attendance in the new year and will work
determinedly to secure this. All pupils are best placed at school for their emotional
health and well being and academic development. It is our combined duties to ensure
this safeguarding. Let’s look forward to 2022.

School Improvement Successes
This term we have made rapid and sustained progress in the following areas of school
improvement:

A successful introduction to our new early reading and phonics scheme. The staff in
Early Years Foundation stage and Year One and Two are the essential elements in this
marked improvement. The value of “ teaching with passion” is epitomised within
them and the delivery and implementation of this programme has seen rapid progress
rates in early reading. Not only this, but the children love for reading is evidenced
through observing their play, listening to them read and talking to them about
reading. External monitoring from Local Authority agreed that we have made
significant strides in this area.

Together We Can

DIARY DATES
(Events may be subject to

change at short notice)

a toy or object that is special
or meaningful to them

a photo of when they were

a cardboard box (Acorns
Nursery and Conkers

children only) 

JANUARY
Mon 3rd

Bank Holiday



Tues 4th
Training Day



Weds 5th

First day of term for
pupils.

Children to bring in
Memory Box donations

(see below)



Sat 15th
Deadline for Reception

pupil applications to NYCC
website



Tues 25th

First Aid Workshops
(whole school inc Nursery)






Our topic next half term is
'Memory Box'   



On Weds 5th Jan-
children will need:

a baby



Continuing with the EYFS/KS1 quality of education; the whole classroom has undergone a considerable transformation. 
As such, the indoor and outdoor classrooms offer rich learning opportunities designed to engage children's interests. The
provision offered to all is high quality, well resourced and facilitates underinvest learning , allowing children to make meaning
and connections in their learning. Again, this is down to the hard work, dedication and high standards of the team led by Mrs
Bennett and Mrs Bedford.

The curriculum is in its latter stages of design this academic year. All teachers are contributing to this and as a result pupil voice
tells us that our curriculum is “interesting, fun, useful and allows us to learn things for a reason”

Curriculum leaders can see that pupils are knowing more and remembering more and are building on prior knowledge.

Our pupils in KS2 are clearly developing a strong appreciation and enjoyment for reading. A new approach to teaching reading
in KS2, along with rich and engaging texts to deliver the curriculum has enabled this.

All of our KS2 pupils are now trained “Well being champions” in the new term each pupil will take it in turns to hold this role
within school , supporting other pupils and contributing to our harmonious and happy school.

The children have continued to be thoroughly engaged in the arts this term with Oak trees pupils learning to play a brass
instrument and the choir learning their songs for young voices in January.

Leadership has strengthened with the development of Governance and introduction of a compliment of widely skilled and
ambitious governors. 

Arrangements for the new term

With the current situation and the increased spread of the omicron variant, the arrangements for the new term are left unclear
at this stage. However, unless you hear otherwise, we will continue with the current arrangements we have in place with the
existing drop off/collection times, children NOT in bubbles, rigorous cleaning and personal hygiene, limited visitors in school. 

Staffing 

We have a couple of changes to staffing next term. We are saying goodbye to Miss Holdsworth who has been part of our team
this term. Miss Holdsworth has been a joy to work with and we would like to thank her for everything she has brought to our
school. We will be saying hello to Mrs Smith who will work across Conkers and Oak Trees class next term.

Finally, on behalf of the staff and governors we would like to wish you all a very happy, safe and healthy Christmas break. We
hope you enjoy the festive period and we look forward to welcoming you back on Wednesday 5th January 2022.

My very best festive wishes
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Christmas at Leavening School




